
Cyngor Cymuned Abergwyngregyn

Annual Report.

The Council comprises 5 Councillors and 1 clerk. The annual precept awarded by 
Gwynedd Council is £4,000.The Council meet on a quarterly basis (plus extra meeting as 
and when required. Dates of meetings are on website. 

Financial Update. 

The Council has maintained a healthy financial position throughout the year and the clerk 
has ensured regular engagements with the relevant accountant and auditors. 
The clerk has placed a hard copy of the Financial Report and Notice of Dates in the 
Council Noticeboard and a copy on the website as required by the Auditors. 

Community Engagement. 

The clerk has engaged with residents on behalf of the Council by sharing information of 
local relevance and interest via email and noticeboard eg.roadworks. road closures.
Agenda, Minutes and Financial Reports have been produced and published on Aber CC 
website n line with requirements. 

Achievements. 

Parking remains an acute problem in the village, the Community Council continues to work
closely with relevant agencies and elected representatives in an attempt to resolve the 
matter. 
-The long awaited Double Yellow Lines agreed by Gwynedd Council should soon be in 
place. 
-Safer pedestrian /cycle path between Aber and Madryn bridge completed. 
-Quiet tarmac work completed between Aber and Madryn bridge.
-Slip Road lengthened by Penta Aber Farm, unfortunately it was not possible for engineers
to improve the slip road in /out of the village. 

The Council works closely with NRW, PCE, and Cyngor Gwynedd to address maintenance
issues relating to footpaths,dog fouling,hedge cutting,fly tipping,and refuse collection. 
Work will hopefully commence this Summer on the footpath at the bottom of the Ffridd. 
The Council liaise with Fferm Henfaes re. grass, bracken cutting on the Ffridd footpaths. 

The Council continues to provide the annual contribution towards maintenance of village 
churchyard. 

The Council will continue to annually support local charities and good causes. £300 was 



donated to Eisteddfod Genedlaethol Llyn a Eifionydd. 

Meeting in Hen Felin with Ardal Ni 2035 team was successful, they will return for further 
discussions sometime this year.
(The Ardal Ni Tidying team have visited twice to remove the graffiti on underpass. )

The Quarterly Meeting can be arranged via Zoom. Contact clerk for further information.

Training plan for Councillors in place on the website in line with requirements. 

Trees donated to village to celebrate 70 years of Parc Cenedlaethol Eryri have been 
planted in Forestry Car Park. 

Council are involved in the Biodiversity and Resilience of Ecosystem survey and the public
access Defibrillator Census in line with requirements. 

Priorities. 

-Village Parking. 
-Village Clean Up and the increasing problem of rubbish,dog fouling,and fly tipping. 
Clerk in regular contact with Gwynedd Council.
-Flooding on the road from Railway Bridge down to the shore. Ongoing contact between 
Clerk, Gwynedd Council and Network Rail. 
-Look into possibility of another Defibrillator at ?Bontuchaf Car park. 
-Ensure that the work is completed on footpath at bottom of the Ffridd. 

Rita Roberts, Clerc Cyngor Cymuned Abergwyngregyn. 
1 Ebrill 2023. 


